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New Year's Eve 
Saturday, December 31—1:00 pm 

 
New Year's Day 

Sunday, January 1—8:00 & 10:15 am 
 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to 
prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.”  

~Jeremiah 29:11 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club  
Winter Indoor Archery League  Open shooting Tues., Jan. 10 & Thurs., Jan. 12 League starts Tues., Jan. 17 & Thurs., Jan. 19 20, 30 and 40 yard courses Shooting is from 6-9 PM each night  This is for fun, there will be no league trophies. Runs 10 weeks  Cost is $50 adults & $22.50 juniors If there is enough interest in a morning league,  we could have one. Any questions contact  John @754-4527 

Reedsville Sportsmen's Club  

Rabbit Hunt and Pig Roast 
 

Saturday, January 14th 
 

Hunt Registration: 

Friday night, January 13th from 5 P.M.  - 9 P.M. 
 

$20.00 entry fee 
 

100% payout 
 

Pig Roast starts at 12 p.m. until gone     
Carryout or Eat in 
 

Friday night  

only raffle  

(for anyone who shows 
up on Friday night, will be 
drawn on Saturday) 

 

Proceeds to be used for 
the Reedsville Sportsmen's 
Club Youth Trap Program 

 

For More info call  
Gerald Fischer  
@ 920-901-3907 

WHAT'S  HAPPENING 
                                  

IN 
                              
REEDSVILLE? 
 

The annual Reedsville Lioness Chili Lunch will be held 
on Saturday, January 7th, 2017 at the Reedsville Ele-
mentary School preceding the Reedsville Panthers 

and Chilton Tigers basketball game.  
All you can eat Chili and Texas Toast Grilled Cheese 

Sandwiches will also be available.  
Serving will start at 11:30 A.M. till gone.   

Please note the time change from previous years. 
Proceeds from this fundraiser will go the Reedsville 

Lioness Scholarship Fund.  
A worthy student from the 2017 graduating class will 

be rewarded. 
Come out to enjoy the chili and the game! 



News from Reedsville 
Historical Group 

 
The Reedsville Historical 

Group has been busy with the 
Countryfest and their Christ-
mas Event this fall/winter.  

We wish to THANK everyone 
who helped us with these 

events and those who attend-
ed the activities.  We really 
feel blessed for having such 
willing workers and contribu-
tors in our village.  Thanks 
also for ALL your support.  
We are planning events for 

the 2017 year too! 
 
 
 
 

First event—Sunday, January 29 our famous Bohemian Dinner and Get-
Together at Webster’s Inn on Third Street in Reedsville from 11:00am to 

2:00pm.  Tickets will be sold for the event by members or by calling Webster’s                                      
at 443-3001 to reserve tickets for the tasty, delicious meal.  Come join us!  

 
Payment of Property Taxes: 

• Real estate and personal property tax payments can be made in person at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building during normal business hours. 

• Payments may also be made by sending a check to the following: Reedsville Mu-
nicipal Building, Tax Collection, 217 Menasha St., Reedsville, WI 54230-8597. Taxes 
paid by check or money order must be made payable to the Village of Reedsville. 
Cash will not be accepted. A receipt will only be sent back if you have included a self
-addressed stamped envelope. 

• You can pay your taxes on-line at  
https://client.pointandpay.net/web/VillageofReedsvilleWIWeb This address can also 
be found on the Reedsville Website under Links. 

 
All first installment taxes are due on or before January 31, 2017. 
 
Cat & Dog Licenses: Unspayed females and unneutered males are $10.00 each. Spayed 
females and neutered males are $5.00 each. You must show proof of a valid rabies shot. 
Please make out a separate check for the licenses as it goes into a different account. 
 
Holiday Tree Drop-off: Manitowoc County residents and business may drop off their nat-
ural holiday trees at the Basswood Compost Site from 7:00 am to 4:00 pm, Monday 
through Friday, and Saturdays from 8:00 am until noon. Please remove all ornaments, tin-
sel, lights, stands and storage bags before dropping off. If the tree is more than 6 feet long, 
it must be cut in half. The Basswood compost is located at 3000 Basswood Rd., near the 
intersection of County Road P and R. Call 683-4333 or visit www.manitowocrecycles.org 
for additional information. The Village does not pick up or chip Christmas Trees 

Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM and Fri-
day 8:00 am to Noon 12:00 pm. Clerk-Treasurer’s office will be closed December 19th 
thru December 26th, 2016. 
 
Reedsville Municipal Building will be closed all day December 23rd, 26th and January 
2nd, and at noon on December 30th for the holidays. 
 
Recycling Pick-Up: January 13th and 27th 
 
Snow & Ice Removal: The owner or occupant of any lot abutting on a public sidewalk 
shall clear their sidewalk of snow within twenty-four (24) hours after a snowfall and keep 
the same free of ice. If such snow or ice is not removed as required herein, the Street Dept. 
shall cause the same to be done and the cost thereof assessed against the property owner 
 
Utility Bill Payment Services: 
You can use your credit/debit card or go on-line at 

• https://client.pointandpay.net/web/VillageofReedsvilleWIWeb to pay your utility 
bill. This address can also be found on the Reedsville Website under Links. OR 

• You can have your utility payment deducted automatically from your checking or 
savings account. The application form is available on the website under Forms and 

Permits, in the Reedsville Municipal Building lobby or the Denmark State Bank – 
Reedsville office. 

 
Building Permits: A building permit is required for any structural or major changes in 
excess of $300.00 to your home or property. Permits cost $20.00 for the first $2,000 of 
material and labor costs and $2.00 for each additional $1,000 of costs after that. Building 
Permits are good for 6 months. The application form is available on the website under 
Forms and Permits or in the Reedsville Municipal Building lobby. Permits can be obtained 
at the Clerk-Treasurer office located at 217 Menasha Street. 



CHRISTMAS AT SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
 

Our Christmas started on November 19 when Horsey 
Habit did a fundraiser for us at their Girl's Night Out 
with the monies being used to purchase boots for the 

kids.  They raised $741!!!  It was an incredible night of 
happy tears. 

Sunday, December 4 we had our annual Christmas party at the farm and we were so happy to have so 
many attend...including Santa.  We enjoyed a day of crafting horse sock puppets, dinner with Santa and of 

course presents.  A very special Thank You to Michelle and all her elves at Horsey Habit for making this 
day so special for our kiddos!  The looks on their faces were absolutely priceless!!  They are now able to 

have their very own riding boots when they come to their special place...how exciting for all of us. 
Check out our Facebook page for all the pictures from the party. 

 

BLESSINGS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR TO EVERY-

ONE THAT HAS BEEN A PART OF SUNRISE 

 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 
17226 Limekiln Road 

Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 

920.772.4135 

Kay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

    

New Valentine and St. Patrick's items. 

We have new flags and new stepping stones.    

Come on in and check out our new soy candles and 

melting blocks.    

We now have items for wedding,  

25th & 50th anniversary,  

and don't forget about our large memorial line. 
    

Due to customer demand we have decided to change Due to customer demand we have decided to change Due to customer demand we have decided to change Due to customer demand we have decided to change 
our hours! our hours! our hours! our hours!     

    

New Store Hours: New Store Hours: New Store Hours: New Store Hours:     
Monday 1:00 - 5:00  

Tuesday closed  

Wednesday 2:00 - 5:00  

Thursday 2:00 - 5:00  

Friday 1:00 - 5:00  

Saturday 10:00 - 2:00 
    

*We will be closed January 1st - January 3rd and will 
reopen January 4th with our new hours.*    

St. John—St. James 
Early Childhood Education 

3K/4K Round-Up 
 

February 8, 2017 
9:30am or 6:00pm 

For children who will be 3 or 4 by Sept. 1, 2017 
3K is in session Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 

4K is in session Monday—Friday 
Please call the school office at 754-4432  

or email Mrs. Aden at kaden@stjohnstjames.com  
to let us know you are coming! 

 
 

"Excellence in Early Education--WELSSA Accredited, Exemplary Rating" 

If there were a Christmas Lighting 

Contest in Reedsville, my vote 

would go to: 
 

Roger & Carol Bubolz 
209 S. 5th Street 

Reedsville 
 

What a wonderful display! 

~Anonymous 



AN IN.FORM TESTIMONYAN IN.FORM TESTIMONYAN IN.FORM TESTIMONYAN IN.FORM TESTIMONY    
 

October 2015 was my last blood work.  The results were not what I would 

like to see.  I wanted to get good numbers without using prescription drugs.    

In September 2016 I heard about Nature's Sunshine's IN.FORM Program to 

improve our health, so I thought what have I got to lose.  We have a coach 

in our area that is trained in this program so with my wife's coaxing we both joined.  We started our 13 week program the last week in September.    

The last week in October 2016 I had my V.A. check -up.  I was on the IN.FORM program only 5 weeks, so I was excited to see my results.  I could 

hardly believe my eyes when my doctor showed me my blood work results.  My cholesterol dropped 42 points, LDL dropped 28 points, triglycerides 

dropped 17 points and glucose dropped 15 points.  My HDL is high.  All good numbers.  My doctor asked what I was doing and I told her.  She said 

keep on doing it, you are on the right track.    

I want to say thank you to my IN.FORM coach Mary Ellen, my wife Doris and Nature's Sunshine IN.FORM Program.    

 

~Carl    
 

Well Carl's results speaks volumes about the IN.FORM program.  How about you?   Need to make some changes?    

The IN.FORM program was clinically studied for 90 days.  Dr. Matthew Tripp said "We expected to see differences in the two test groups, but we 

were unprepared for how drastically the two would compare.  "Our study confirms that supplementation as a lifestyle change isn't just a good 

idea, but a very necessary one."    

Wednesday class is at 6 P.M.  If you cannot make the class, contact me about another time.    

 

920-772-4135    

maryellen@mynsp.com    

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

    

January special at Roadway To Health - 25 % off the retail price of 
any in-stock product.    

REEDSVILLE AREA  

SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meeting will 
be on Tues., January 17, 2017 at 1:30P.M. in the 
Community Room at the Reedsville Manor. All 
interested area Seniors are welcome to join us 
for an afternoon of fun, socializing, and playing 
cards and sometimes interesting guest speakers. 

HAPPY NEW 

YEAR! 
HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
 

◊ Snowplowing 
◊ Lawn mowing 
◊ Hauling 

(3yd loads of any material) 

◊ Scrap Pick up 
(Metal, cars, appliances, garbage) 

◊ Indoor/Outdoor Storage 
 

Call for Rates 
Credit cards accepted 

CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 

Reedsville Contact Numbers 

Clerk-Treasurer  Mary Jo  754-4371 

Fire Dept.   Brad   450-1094 

First Responders  Melanie  905-4496 

Police Dept.     754-4656 

Public Works   LeRoy   323-1466 

   John   323-0980 

U+lity Dept.   Nick   754-4094 

THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!    
A special thank you to the Reedsville Fire De-

partment, Menchalville Fire Depart-
ment,  Whitelaw Fire Department, Wayside Fire 
Department, Collins Fire Department, Brillion 
Fire Department, Reedsville First Responders 
and Valders Ambulance for their courageous 
service in responding to our house fire on No-
vember 11th. Words cannot express how grate-
ful we are to everyone involved in fighting the 
fire. The incredible support given to us during 
this time is evidence of God’s love shining 

through in this community. Our family has been 
truly blessed by the generosity and love of so 
many, something we will cherish in our hearts 

forever.    
God Bless you all!    
The Schmidt Family    

Brian, Kerri, Abe and Natalie    



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

October 31, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of education was 
called to order at 6:32 PM by Board Vice President Andrew 
Maertz.  Present:  Board members - Andrew Maertz, Rick Hein, 
Todd Schneider, Vicki Petska and Carie Boldt.  Administrative 
team members - Tony Butturini, Michael Nate, Joe Cook and 
Ryan McCulley.  Others - Becky O’Leary, Joy Spatchek, and 
Sara Lubner.    
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the 
meeting had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by Vice President Andrew Maertz 
   2. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska to ap-
prove the agenda. 
 
1. Public Input - none 
 
2. Discussion items 
   1. Information: Notice of School Board Election 
            Incumbent: Andrew Maertz 
                        Carie Boldt 
                        Todd Schneider 
 
                2016-2017 Election Timetable 
        November 22 - Deadline for publication of notice 
        December 23 - Deadline for filing incumbent notice of non-
candidacy 
        January 3 - Deadline for filing declaration of candidacy 
        January 10 - Deadline for verification of declarations of 
candidacy 
        February 21 - Spring Primary 
        April 4 - Spring Election 
        April 24 - School Board member take office 
 
   1. HRA’s will take place February 17 
   2. Debt Levy information 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Payment of Bills - motion to accept payment of bills made 
by Carie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein. Andrew Maertz ab-
stained.  Motion carried. 
   2. Approval of minutes from September 12, 2016 regular 
meeting, October 10, 2016 special meeting and October 10, 
2016 closed session.  Motion made by Rick Hein, seconded by 

Carie Boldt.  Todd Schneider abstained. Motion carried. 
   3. Motion made by Vicki Petska and seconded by Rick Hein 
to approve the 2017-2018 school calendar.  All ayes.  Motion 
carried. 
   4. No action was taken on insurance for part-time employees. 
   5. Motion made by Vicki Petska to accept Cory Kiekhaefer’s 
resignation as JV2 boys basketball coach, seconded by Carie 
Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried.   
   6. Motion made by Carie Boldt to approve the following em-
ployment recommendations:  Vince Denor (JV football), Steve 
Taddy (6th grade boys basketball), Michael Nate (5th grade 
boys basketball), Eric Eichorst (6th grade girls basketball), Mi-
chael Larson (5th grade girls basketball), Daniel Butler (MS 
track), Mallary Schenian & Lauren Holschbach (JV2 Girls Bas-
ketball).  Seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
   7. Rick Hein made a motion to accept the certification of the 
levy and it was seconded by Vicki Petska.  “The Board certifies 
that a tax levy of $2,820,000 for general fund operations, 
$1,444,325 for debt service, and $20,000 for community ser-
vice, be levied for the operation of the 2016-2017 school year, 
for a total of $4,284,325.”  All ayes.  Motion carried.  
 
1.Reports 

1.  District Administrator/High School Principal-1. Mission 
cards  2. Open enrollment committee  3. Litigation  4. MAD ad-
venture  5. Reedsville GO  6. Congratulations to fall play 
    

2. Elementary/Middle School Principal-1. Enrollment  2. 
Color Run  3. Fire Prevention week  4. Thank you to Mrs. 
Baugniet  5. Election  6. Grants  7. Title reading program 
    

3. Director of Special Education-1. IDEA Determination  
2. Professional Development  3. Transition Services  4. Child 
Find & Referrals  5. Meeting with Jeff Dickert  6. MOE 
   

 4. Dean of Students/Athletic Director-1. Congratulations 
to the Drama team  2. Coach’s association memberships  3. 
WIAA tournament games at Reedsville  4. WIAA area meeting  
5. CPR training  6. Online flash store       
    

5. Board Members - Andrew Maertz reported on the CPR 
training 
 
1. Motion to adjourn made by Vicki Petska at 7:32, seconded 
by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned.   
 
 
__________________________ 
                     Vicki Petska, Clerk 

Thank You To Everyone 
The Reedsville Lioness, Lions and Historical Group wish to THANK all the vendors, volunteers, club 

members, contributors to the Silent Auction and people who attended the 2016 Countryfest in Novem-
ber.  Without you, the event would be impossible. 

A big “Thank You” also goes out to the Reedsville First Responders, 
Firefighters, Police and the Manitowoc Canine Unit for their presenta-
tions.  These worthwhile programs gave us many helpful hints and 

suggestions.  Thanks for coming and sharing. 
The Photo Contest brought beautiful photos for people to see and 

vote for.  The winners are: 
LANDSCAPE—Barbara Lorrigan, CLOSEUP—Matt Buchholz, MISCEL-
LANEOUS—Caitlin Clyne.  They received prizes for their efforts.  Pic-

tures are presently on display at the Corner House.  Thanks to all 
who participated.  The proceeds of the event will be shared by the 

Reedsville Lioness, Lions and Historical Group to conduct projects for 
the Reedsville Community in 2017. 

Reedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News Deadline    
The next deadline for the February 
Reedsville News will be January 13January 13January 13January 13.  

Submissions can be e-mailed to  
reedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 

dropped off at the Reedsville Vil-
lage Hall during normal business 

hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
  October 13, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on October 13, 2016 at 6:00 PM by Village President Andy 
Bubolz. Present were: Ryan Lorrigan (arrived at 6:10 PM), Jerry 
Reis, and Jack Siebert. Board went to view Village concerns. Board 
returned at 6:30 pm. (Jesse Walt arrived at 6:30 pm): Also present 
were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy Krepline, Nick Ponto, Craig 
Schuh, Joe Tisler, John Schuh, Rob Michaelson, Bill Bratz, Jim 
Dallman and Doug Bubolz, 
The minutes for the meetings of September 8, 2016 and September 
26, 2016 were approved as presented. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $173,156.66. Motion carried 3-0 
(Walt abstained). 
At 7:15 pm, a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
convene into closed session pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)
(f) to consider data of specific persons. Motion carried 4-0. At 7:20 
pm, a motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to recon-
vene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
At 7:20 pm a motion was made by Walt and seconded by Siebert to 
convene into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)
(i) to discuss matters which if discussed in public, could adversely 
affect the business mater. At 7:50 pm a motion was made by Siebert 
and seconded by Walt to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 
4-0. 
Correspondence was presented. A motion was made by Siebert and 
seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Temporary Class B License 
Application from the Reedsville Fire Fighters. Motion carried 3-0 
(Walt abstained). A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Siebert to approve the Operator License Application from Colleen 
Cummings. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and se-
conded by Lorrigan to approve the 2017 Law Enforcement Agree-
ment with the City of Brillion in the amount of $28,100.00. Motion 
carried 4-0. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Walt to 
approve the proposal from Town Web Design in the amount of 
$529.00 with update being done in 2016 and paid in 2017. Motion 
carried 4-0. An update was given on Mercury Network. The discus-
sion on the Water discount request was postponed until the meter 
could be read at the end of October. 
The First Responders monthly written reports were presented by 
Hills. 
The Police Dept. monthly written report was presented by Tisler. The 

update on the temporary sign placement was postponed until the next 
regular scheduled meeting. 
The Utility Departments monthly written report was presented by 
Ponto. Michaelson gave an update on the water and sewer 2017 pro-
posed budgets 
The Fire Dept. monthly verbal report was presented by Busse. A mo-
tion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to approve the 
purchase from Jefferson Fire in the amount of $4,762.05. Motion 
carried 3-0 (Walt abstained). 
Following a discussion, a motion was made by Lorrigan and second-
ed by Reis to have Krepline clean out the ditch and catch basin and to 
survey the pipe located on Mill Street for drainage and report back to 
the Board at the next regular scheduled meeting for further discus-
sion. Motion carried 4-0. The Police Dept. will create an ordinance 
preventing grass clipping from being put on the streets. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the 
Street Closure Application as presented and to send the application to 
the individuals/groups who requested a closure in 2016. Motion car-
ried 4-0. Bubolz turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to view the Land 
Lease bids received at 7:45 pm. A motion was made by Reis and se-
conded by Siebert to award Dan Dvoracheck Bid #1 ($1,700.00/yr.) 
and Bid #2 ($1,965.60/yr.). Motion carried 4-0. Lorrigan turned the 
meeting back to Bubolz at 7:50 pm. The Budget Public Hearing will 
be set for November 10, 2016 at 7:00 pm. Following a discussion a 
motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Walt to deny the re-
quest from the Reedsville Housing Authority to plow their parking 
lot. Board suggested they bid out this service. Motion carried 4-0. A 
motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to send a letter 
to the individual stating they had until November 1, 2016 to pay their 
delinquent personal property taxes or legal action would be taken. 
Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Sievert to forgive 
the balance of the Bubolz Memorial Park Equipment loan. Motion 
carried 3-1 (Nay – Reis). More information needs to be obtained on 
the Dog Park project. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, Novem-
ber 10, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded 
by Walt to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting ad-
journed at 8:37 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

 REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
Promoting the Panther spirit beyond graduation! 

Peter Schmitt, author of the book "Move Over Milan, It's Reedsville's Time", attended the Reedsville Countryfest on Sunday, 
November 20, 2016.  He sold and signed copies of his book, which are available on Amazon.com.  He is seen in this picture 
with Reedsville Alumni member and a player on the 1946 champion basketball team, Henry Behnke. 
If you order a book from Amazon, please forward a copy of the receipt either by email at reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com or 
by mail to PO Box 431, Reedsville, WI 54230.  Peter will donate $5.00 per book to the alumni association for our current 
project.  Another way to support your alumni association. 
                  Everybody have a great 2017. 


